DRAFT

CLEVELAND ALL-BREED TRAINING CLUB

Membership Meeting July 21, 2022

Meeting Called to Order:

By CABTC Corresponding Secretary, *Audrey Bentz*, at 7:05 p.m. on Thursday, July 21, 2022. This was a blended meeting with members attending in person at the Club as well as via Zoom.

Recording Secretary Report:

June Board Meeting minutes were posted for members via *Libby Kraus* on Monday, July 11, 2022.

Treasurer's Report:

Kathie Lester reported for Treasurer *Deb Hageman* that profit end of June was \$8,200 vs. \$39,000 for the same period in 2021. Four advance payments of \$4,400 each were made as required by the IRS given our profits last year. Deb Hageman issued the full P&L to the membership on Thursday, July 21, 2022.

Agility Update:

Deb Kaufman reported that the agility committee continues to update equipment and that agility trial entries are up over the previous year.

Obedience Update:

Connie Rigotti noted that the obedience committee is thrilled with the amount of entries in the upcoming July obedience trial. A communication/training session is scheduled in the building on August 12 as we prepare for Fall class registration. Some classes have filled early and overall registrations are good.

Scent Work Update:

Cindy Chaytor and team had a great June Scent Work trial featuring a detective class search which was a new and welcome addition to our offering. Come join the fun on August 27, 2022 at Cleveland All-Breed as we raise funds for pets in Ukraine. "Dog Days Extravaganza" will feature Farm Dog, Trick Dog, CGC or CGCA titles; AKC Temperament Tests; Intro to Scent Work; and Rally and Obedience workshops. Plus, wait for it, we'll have a dog stuff garage sale so clean out your puppy cupboards and donate usable items in the marked boxes at the Club. All proceeds will be donated to the Salvation Army to assist Ukraine in caring for their pets. Please contact Cindy Chaytor if you can help that day with some volunteer hours!

Building Update:

Great news! *Al Godzick* has installed the obedience door and has also fixed the obedience sink. Both big hits for the users of Suite A.

Deb Kaufman has been in contact with the Weston folks, owners of our building. The parking lot repaving project has begun but has not yet not been completed because of weather delays. She also noted that a new fence was going up around the transformer between the buildings in the potty area and that the stones back there will be smoothed out in the spring.

Nominating Committee:

Steve Likevich and his nominating committee (Deb Sacerich and Barb Schmauder) will present the proposed slate of officers and board members at the Thursday, September 15, 2022 Membership meeting and will be accepting nominations from the floor then. The vote for the 2023 slate will take place at the Thursday, November 17, 2022 Membership meeting.

Membership Update:

Audrey Bentz presented the following new member application readings:

- Third reading for <u>Arlene Pepera</u>, sponsored by *Suzy Pare* and *Amanda Kost*
- Third reading for <u>Catherine Fallick</u>, sponsored by *Suzy Pare* and *Diane Brzezinski*
- Third reading for Ann Lynn, sponsored by Jan Kren and Judy Askew
- Second reading for <u>Laurie Perry</u>, sponsored by <u>Bobbie Delaney</u> and <u>Margie Wunderle</u>
- Second reading for <u>Stacey Ranier</u>, sponsored by <u>Bobbie Delaney</u> and <u>Margie Wunderle</u>
- First reading for <u>Michael Falatach</u>, sponsored by <u>Suzanne LeSure</u> and <u>Margie</u> <u>Wunderle</u>

Please give a HEARTY WELCOME to *Arlene Pepera*, *Catherine Fallick*, and *Ann Lynn* who were all voted in and welcomed as new members!

Mask Policy Update:

COVID cases in our area are rising and some of our members have been infected. Please be vigilant and don't come to the Club if you are not feeling well. The existing mask policy remains in place and the Board will review it at every Board meeting. Masks are optional at this time, but an individual instructor may require masks in be worn by all students in class. Committees determine mask guidance for their trial and seminar events on a case by case basis.

Meeting Adjourned:

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

Minutes Approved:

By Audrey Bentz, Corresponding Secretary

Next Membership Meeting:

Thursday, September 15, 2022 at 7p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Fran Dacek, Recording Secretary